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Thank you, Mr. Chairman,

I have the honour to speak on behalf of the Member States of the European Union.

The Candidate Countries Turkey, the former Yugoslav Republic of Macedonia*, Montenegro*,

Iceland+' and Serbia*, the countries of the Stabilisation'and Association Process and potential

candidates Albania and Bosnia and Herzegovina, as well as Ukraine, Armenia, and Georgia, align

themselves with this statement.

Mr Chairman,

At the outset, I would like to thank Ms Maria Eugenia Casar for introducing the Sixth Progress Report

on the adoption of the International Public Sector Accounting Standards by the United Nations. I

would also like to thank the Director of External Audit and member of the Audit Operations

Committee of the Board of Auditors, Mr Hugh O'Farrell, for introducing the Third progress report of

the Board of Auditors on the implementation of the International Public Sector Accounting Standards.

Our thanks also go to the Chair of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary

Questions, Mr Carlos Ruiz Massieu, for introducing the reports of the ACABQ on the International

Public Sector Accounting Standards.

Mr Chairman,

The Member States of the European Union welcome the progress that has been made in implementing

the International Public Sector Accounting Standards. As of this moment, 21 of 24 0rganisations

within the United Nations system have completed their migration to IPSAS and received unqualified

audit opinions on their 2012 IPSAS-compliant financial statements. For the remaining 3

organisations, the Food and Agriculture Organisation of the UN, the UN Secretariat and the World

Tourism Organisation, implementation is on schedule. IPSAS implementation has recently started in

peacekeeping operations as planned. The project is on target for delivering the first IPSAS-compliant

financial statements by 30 September 2014 for peacekeeping operations and by 31 March 2015 for all

other UN operations. Significant work has been undertaken for the preparation of the opening



At the same time, IPSAS implementation is not a goal in itself. Its implementation should lead to new

and more accurate financial information. The challenge .is now for entities to use the financial

information under IPSAS as a platform for improved accountability, transparency, control and

financial sustainability, as well as more cost-effective decision-making and delivery of vital services.




